
February 14, 2019 

 

TO: CLUUC Board 
FROM: Maryann Dillon 

Co-Chair, Renovation Task Force 
RE: RENOVATION UPDATE 
 

It’s been a busy few weeks kicking off the feasibility phase of our renovation plans.  Since your last 
meeting, we have accomplished the following: 

We negotiated, and Jen signed on February 7, a proposal for Ritter Norton Architects to undertake 
Phase 2 of Design Concept and Building/Site analysis.  This contract includes architectural services as 
well as civil, mechanical, electrical and plumbing engineering analyses at a cost not to exceed $74,000. 
This proposal includes four site visits by Ritter Norton: 

● Kick-off meeting with Renovation Task Force co-chairs and staff (completed) 
● Meeting with staff to assess office spacing needs  
● Meeting with Ministry Team leaders to review priorities 
● A fourth meeting TBA, which can be used for an all-congregation charrette, or follow-up 

meetings with specific ministries such as Music or RE. 

If we need to add additional meetings, we can do so at extra cost.  Jen will be scheduling the meetings. 
Engineering subcontractors will begin inspecting existing conditions at the property, probably starting 
week of February 18, to determine current utility loads and conditions, site issues, and priorities for 
renovations and upgrades. 

We developed a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) that we are sending to about six qualified General 
Contractors (GCs) that either we or Ritter Norton are familiar with.  We expect to receive responses by 
March 1, and will hold a team meeting to review responses and select three or four GCs for on-site 
interviews.  The selected GC will provide cost estimating services and construction materials and 
methods advice during design development, with the expectation that they will be awarded a full 
construction contract if their services are satisfactory. 

I have been asked by the Finance Committee to develop a preliminary budget draw schedule so they can 
time investments to allow sufficient liquidity to pay bills as they come due.  While this will be extremely 
preliminary, I plan to complete this over the next week, with input from Ritter Norton, so we can 
estimate monthly billings for the next 30 months.  This draw schedule will be continually modified as we 
get more information, finalize design plans, and get actual cost estimates from contractors.  But for 
purposes of estimating liquidity needs, we should be able to get close enough. 

I have held off convening a full meeting of the Renovation Task Force until Mary Means returns from 
India, but I am keeping members informed as we kick off activities this month. 


